






 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



As indicated above, the vast majority of fails trades at our member firms occur as a result of 

the counterparty failing to them and are administrative or operational in nature. Failed trades 

are escalated during the T + 10 window and most trades are settled by T + 10. 

If mandatory close-out or buy-ins were imposed, it may lead to undue risk on the settlement 

process and unnecessary losses and may in fact trigger additional fails. Our member firms 

prefer having the discretion to deal with each client and situation individually as circumstances 

differ. 

Several member firms noted that the Notice does not clearly articulate what problem currently 

exists in Canada, and how having a mandatory close-out or buy-in requirement would 

improve market functioning. Members are reluctant to support introducing a mandatory 

close-out or buy-in without having a greater understanding of the nature of the problem that 

needs to be solved from CSA and IIROC's perspective. 

While not the majority view, some members stated that they believe the mandatory close­

out/buy-in requirements such as those in the U.S. and EU are worth exploring towards 

providing a more consistent, transparent and universal approach with addressing extended 

failed trades. 

Thank you for considering our comments. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact 

me. 

Yours sincerely, 

Investment Industry Association of Canada
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